
Controlled burns in basin to
resume
If conditions are favorable, California State Parks and the
U.S. Forest Service may resume prescribed fire operations.

Operations may take place near Tahoe City and Glenbrook and
may continue as conditions allow.

Each prescribed fire operation follows a prescribed fire burn
plan, which considers temperature, humidity, wind, moisture of
the vegetation, and conditions for the dispersal of smoke.
This information is used to decide when and where to burn.
When conditions meet the prescription, state and local air
pollution  control  districts  issue  a  burn  permit  allowing
operations to proceed.

Smoke  from  prescribed  fire  operations  is  normal  and  may
continue for several days after an ignition depending on the
project size and environmental conditions.

For  more  information  about  prescribed  fire  and  smoke
management  tips,  go  online.

https://www.laketahoenews.net/2017/03/controlled-burns-basin-resume/
https://www.laketahoenews.net/2017/03/controlled-burns-basin-resume/
http://www.fs.usda.gov/goto/ ltbmu/RxFireOps.

